Brussels, Ares (2017) 752613

Dear Mr Sleight, Dear Mr Sutter,

President Juncker would like to thank you for your letter of 10 February 2017 expressing your concerns regarding the Comitology Regulation Reform.

We have taken note of its content with attention.

The President asked me to inform you that First Vice-President Frans Timmermans (e-mail: <a href="mailto:frans.timmermxxx@xx.xxxxxxxx">frans.timmermxxx@xx.xxxxxxxx</a> wis looking into the points you have raised and will respond to you rapidly.

Yours sincerely,

Léon Delvaux

Mr Thomas N. SLEIGHT President & CEO, U.S. Grains Council Mr James T. SUTTER CEO, U.S. Soybean Export Council

E-mail: xxxxxx@xxxxx.xxx